
Dear Ofcom 
 
I have lived in St Paul's since 2011 and felt most connected with Jamaican culture when I worked 
at St Paul's Academy Sport Centre in 2011-2013. And least connection with some late night rave 
scene. 
 
It's important for Ujima to focus on it's strengths and supporting younger generations to 
understand their heritage and history. 
 
St Paul's has become increasingly gentrified and the demographic is changing very quickly with 
more international students accomodation being built. 
 
I feel sometimes in St Paul's, lifestyle and cultures and social economic groups are more separate 
than I have ever known. 
 
I would support the decision of the directors at Ujima to lead the organisation in the way forward 
they see best for their target audience. 
 
Although it seems also a phase the location is going through due to intense redevelopment and 
perhaps that is a reason for Ujima redefining itself. 
 
The more we work together to retain what is special about St Paul's the better. 


